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Dr. Iris C. Rotberg
Natioal Science Foundation
7211 Brickyard Road
Potomac, MD 20854

Dear Dr. Rotberg,

Thank you very much for your participation in our recent hearing on New
Directions for Chapter 1. Your discussion of the possible benefits of a schoolwide
improvement approach was extremely helpful to the Committee.

As we move toward reauthorizing the Elementary and Secondary Education
Act, we must continue to think of ways to use government funds wisely and
effectively to improve educational opportunities for all children.

Again, thank you very much for your participation, and please feel free to
contact me with any additional comments or questions.

a.A.
Edward M. Kennedy


